MINUTES OF
CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
Date:  February 23, 2010
Call to Order:  A regular meeting of the Board of Directors for the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the home of Ross Bankson, located at 3169 Eakin Park Court, Fairfax, Virginia on February 23, 2010.  The meeting convened at 7:36 p.m. with President Ginny Howden presiding.  Margaret Kerr-McKown took minutes as Secretary.

Board Members in Attendance:
Ross Bankson Michael Epley Ginny Howden John Miller

Margaret Kerr-McKown

Bruce Pincus

Brian Saal
Board Members Absent: None.

Approval of Minutes: The Minutes of the January 21, 2010 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made and passed unanimously to approve the Minutes.

REPORT OF OFFICERS
President’s Report: Ginny Howden confirmed that the annual meeting will be on 4 May 2010 at the Kena Temple. She has authorized Doug Courtney to begin writing to the community members who are delinquent in their annual dues.

Treasurer’s Report:  The Board agreed that from fiscal year 2009 forward the accounting methodology would be changed to  "Cash Basis Accounting".  This method of accounting only recognizes as income what we actually receive in resident assessments. This is opposed the previous method which included income potential.

The Board discussed collection of the overdue assessments: Beginning immediately, once a household is 30 days late, they will receive a reminder notice.  After 45 days, a second reminder notice will be sent. This notice will include notice that interest will begin to accrue after 60 days. After 60 days a lien warning letter will be sent.  After Day 91, a lien will be placed on the property.  If the household is 30 days late paying the subsequent assessment, a civil suit warning notice will be filed.  On Day 60, a civil suit will be filed against the homeowner.  Ginny Howden will check this course of action with the Association’s attorney.

01 March 2010, lien warning letters will be sent to those who are one assessment in arrears and civil suit lien warning notices will be sent to homeowners who are more than two assessments in arrears.

Unfinished Business is continued on the next page.
Unfinished Business:
Parking: Brian Saal is following up on the parking problem along the access road. Snow: Ginny Howden reported that there were four (4) snow-plowing events.

Bruce Pincus made a motion to adjourn at 9:24 p.m.  Motion was approved unanimously.

M. Kerr-McKown
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